
Minutes
South Tabor Neighborhood Association

Thursday, February 15, 2024
7-8:30 pm

All City Church:
2700 SE 67th Avenue

PRESENT:
Juan Cummings (president); John Carr (Land Use); Brian Haas (Treasurer); Taran Nadler
(Communications); Cathy Kudlick (Secretary). Community members: Mary Lou
Hennrich (OR House District 46 Candidate), Terry(?) Pizetto, Scott Ogle, Benjamin
Rosen, Mary Davis, Taylor Clark, Kelsey Emmons.

Following our practice of meeting with candidates who request time with our
Association, we hosted Mary Lou Heinrich who is running in the May Democratic
Primary for State Representative in Portland’s HD 46. Her brief overview was followed
by a lively Q&A with community members.

COMMITTEE REPORTS

Treasurer: Since we hadn’t met in December (holiday) or January (weather), Brian
gave an overview of STNA’s successful co-hosted Thanksgiving event at Findley
Commons. This included food and a drive for Christmas gifts. STNA’s current budget is
approximately $5800.

Land Use: John summarized the Portland Neighbors Welcome campaign “Inner East
Side for All” to bring greater density & affordable housing that would up-zone western
parts of South Tabor (currently up to SE 60th, but could change); reported that SE
Powell crossings continue to be in the midst of bureaucratic approvals; 82nd Ave
improvements should begin this summer; bus line #71 will gain frequent service

Communications (Taran) discussion of beefing up the website by adding photos and
mini-profiles of board members. Cathy and Taran offered an overview of a quarterly
Newsletter, which generated enthusiasm from board and community members.

No votes were taken by the board.

Meeting was adjourned promptly at 8:30.



Next meeting: 7:00PM March 21 at All City Church


